
 

 

Resident Relapse Policy 

Unite and Conquer is committed to providing a safe and drug- and alcohol-free living 

environment for all residents. Ohana Living Homes must address relapses if they occur. 

 

Relapse Prevention 

Ohana Living Homes seeks to prevent relapses before they happen. We adhere to a zero 

tolerance policy and residents will be randomly tested at any time during there 

residency.  

 

Response to a Resident Relapse 

If a resident were to experience a relapse Ohana Living Homes will take necessary steps to 

ensure that the resident receives appropriate medical attention. Narcan is stored in this 

location. Any resident or staff who suspects that a person is experiencing an overdose 

should contact 911 and administer Narcan. For more information, refer to the name of 

house emergency policy. A relapse also is considered an incident for which the incident 

policy needs to be followed.  

 

Upon entering Ohana Living Homes, each resident will be asked about what they would like 

to happen in the event that they experience a relapse and/or their presence in the home is 

not safe for other residents.  If a resident were to experience a relapse and/or their 

presence in the house is determined by the house manager to be creating an unsafe 

environment for other residents, the house manager will work with the resident to 

implement the plan.  If the resident refuses to implement the plan as described,  describe 

what will happen. The following are possibilities: hospital detoxification, psychiatric center, 

homeless shelter, friend or family member’s home. The resident may be offered the option 

to stay in another location for the length of timeframe. During this time, Ohana Living 

Homes will work with the resident to evaluate the resident’s needs and if the level of 

support available at the house is appropriate, as well as the safety considerations of the 

other residents.   

 

If it is determined that the resident may be able to return to the house, Ohana Living Homes 

will inform the resident of any specific tasks or actions that need to be taken for the 

resident to return to the recovery house. If the resident is able to complete all the tasks, 

he/she/they will be able to reenter the home. The resident will be on a probationary period 

upon re-entry to the Ohana Living Homes, with a daily review of the rules and regulations.  

 



If it is determined that the resident needs cannot be met by recovery home or the residents 

future stay at the recovery home puts the health or safety of the other residents at risk, then 

the home and the resident will mutually agree to end residency at the recovery home 

following our residency termination agreement.  

 


